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 As we mentioned last month, there were 5 birthdays for us to celebrate in November!
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Starting with Hilda’s 

Just look at what a fabulous cake!
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       John’s was next
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Then we had Gordon’s, followed a few days later by his brother Derek’s
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And finally it was Honor’s turn who celebrated her birthday at the end of the month with a morning visit to the dentist! Luckily she was fit enough afterwards to try some cake!
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2012 Outing to Slindon Pumpkin and Scarecrow Display 

For those who were not with us last year and for those who were but would like a reminder, the Pumpkin display in Top Road, Slindon is internationally renowned for its spectacular and charming displays of Pumpkin Art which has been passed from father to son.
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Even the village pottery shrewdly produces racks of pumpkin-shaped pots to meet public demand.

Pumpkin Cottage as it is known locally was started by the late Ralph Upton in 1968 planting a staggering 15,000 to 20,000 seeds each spring on his six-acre plot which he rents from The National Trust owned Slindon Estate.

His passion for pumpkin growing began in the 1950s, when he was among the first in Britain to take commercial pumpkin growing seriously. The only variety readily available was the Old English Hundredweight. Undeterred, he combed international seed catalogues to source such varieties as Atlantic Giant, Munchkin, Jack-be-Little, Hungarian Mammoth and Turk's Turban.

These days, London delicatessens send vans to stock up on his wares and his seasonal decorations are in demand among florists, wedding organisers and companies arranging corporate events. One year, he supplied pumpkins for the London Hilton's Halloween celebrations and transported four-and-a-half tons of mixed varieties to Kew Gardens for their autumn festival.

He used to put the pumpkins, marrow and squash onto the roof of a shed to dry out. People used to stop to see them so Ralph started to make displays. Over the years it got bigger and bigger and a few years ago the shed that was used collapsed so now they put up scaffolding to support the hundreds and hundreds of fruit.
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Over the years Ralph and now his son Robin with the help for over a decade of Tony Smith,  designed a picture at home on paper depending on the varieties of squash, courgettes, marrows and pumpkin they were growing including Round courgettes, Custard Marrow and Flying Saucers. They prepare the base with wooden stays on scaffolding with straw on top before transferring the drawing on paper to the roof using nothing more than the pumpkins and other cucurbits grown in the pumpkin farm. 

Themes have included the Universe, the Pyramids and the Rialto Bridge in Venice. They've used pumpkins to create boats, butterflies, witches, Noah's Ark and even dinosaurs.

"I can't paint pictures, but I can paint with pumpkins," says Upton. "Originally, we began lining pumpkins along the roof to cure the skins because they don't keep unless they're exposed to the sun. Gradually we worked out patterns and people have come to expect it." He has produced 20 different roof designs over the years, but it's not easy. For a start, it's impossible to plan in advance because everything centres on the colours of the pumpkins in any year. As pumpkins don't lend themselves to designs with corners, the team is restricted to circular shapes. 
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Now it attracts people from across the country and thousands of people are expected to arrive in the usually sleepy downland village of Slindon from September to November every year.

Sadly, this year due to the heavy rain they lost 90% of their crop, which not only affected business, but made it difficult to put on the usual fabulous display. However, the community rallied around and donated pumpkins including a fabulous wicker Pumpkin made by local artisans, Mark and Rebecca Ford of Two Circles Design. Despite there not being the usual majestic display, visitors still had a lovely time, and bought some gorgeous pumpkins and themed pottery from Slindon Pottery, all made by Janet Upton
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Pumpkin fruit of different varieties are also for sale, some small and some, as we can see, not so small!


Since Ralph’s death aged 87 in June 2009, a five-strong team of locals, including his son Robin, decided to keep his tradition alive and preserve Slindon's reputation as Britain's pumpkin art capital, which this year depicts a harvest festival scene.

It took about five days to put together, which features a wheel barrow, fruit trees and a shining sun, and it will remain until about the beginning of November.

The team spend time designing the idea on paper and about a fortnight erecting scaffolding measuring some 12ft by 20ft to keep anything from 400 to 600 of the fruits in place.

In an interview with the local paper Robin Upton now 65, said "We get a lot of minibuses from charities coming to the village and even had 14 buses at one time to look at the display.

“People hammer on the door from early in the morning wanting to buy my pumpkins," he says. "At the height of the season they park on both sides of the road or walk up through the woods to see them”. 

“Since we lost the village post office, the pub and a shop, there's not much else around so the pumpkin festival is important locally. It has certainly attracted a lot of attention. Some people plan their holidays around the festival which lasts until Halloween night. Certain pumpkins and squashes will by then become rotten but a lot of them are recoverable because they are a hardy winter fruit."

Decorative though pumpkins are, Upton has not lost sight of their culinary possibilities and dines on creamy pumpkin soup throughout the winter, as well as tangy pumpkin chutney. He and his late wife Barbara compiled a best-selling recipe book containing pumpkin and squash dishes from around the world. 

If you're grappling with the age-old question of whether the pumpkin is a fruit or vegetable, the answer is: it's a fruit.
Scarecrows: Every year around the 26th October the Slindon Pudding Club organizes a Scarecrow Competition. To qualify for this competition, having filled out an application form the scarecrows are to be displayed in gardens and areas visible from the road.

Here is a selection of scarecrows on display this year:


DID YOU KNOW?....
· 11% of people are left handed
· August has the highest percentage of births
· unless food is mixed with saliva you can't taste it
· the average person falls asleep in 7 minutes
· a bear has 42 teeth 
· an ostrich's eye is bigger than it's brain
· most lipsticks contain fish scales
· lemons contain more sugar than strawberries
· 8% of people have an extra rib
· birds need gravity to swallow
· dreamt is the only word that ends in mt
· worker ants may live for 7 years and the queen up to 15 
· the names of all continents both start and end with the same letter
· the first letters of the months July through to November spell JASON
· a cat has 32 muscles in each ear and spends 66% of their life asleep
· macadamia nuts are toxic to dogs
· there is no such thing as a naturally blue food
· honey is the only natural food which never goes off
· the croissant was invented in Austria
· a giraffe can clean its ears with its 21 inch tongue 
DID YOU KNOW WE ARE GLAD TO LIVE IN THE UK BECAUSE?....

· Tarantula spiders can survive 2 and a half years without food.
· Crocodiles are responsible for over a 1,000  deaths each year by the Banks of the Nile river
· In Africa more people are killed by crocodiles than lions
· Crocodiles continually grow new sets of teeth to replace old ones 
· The backs of the poison dart frog ooze a slimy neurotoxin that is meant to keep predators away. Each frog produces enough of the toxin to kill 10 humans, though, strangely, in captivity, the frogs do not secrete this poison. The frogs are brilliantly coloured and live mainly in Central and South America
· Asian cobras do not have the deadliest venom, however it does make the most of what it has, causing the largest chunk of the 50 thousand deaths by snakebite per year. An average cobra is about 1 metre in length.
· Cape buffalos weigh 1.5 tons and, when faced by danger, attack head on with razor sharp horns. They stand up to 1.7 metres high and 2.8 metres long. Humans are virtually its only predator and even lions will avoid crossing their path. Every year the Cape Buffalo is known to maul and kill multiple humans
· Hippopotamuses have killed more people in Africa than any other animal 
· African Elephants, with their sharp tusks, are not as friendly as many believe. They kill over 500 people per year (either by stomping or impaling).
· Lions are thought to kill up to 70 humans per year in Tanzania.
· Box Jellyfish, also known as the wasp jellyfish, this salad-bowl sized jellyfish can have up to 60 tentacles as long as 15 feet. Each tentacle has enough toxin to kill 50 humans. They are found in Australia, the Philippines, and many other tropical areas. Since 1884 at least 5,567 deaths have been attributed to these creatures

	Some dates for your diary

	1st
7th 

8th 

10th 

11th 

13th 

17th 

18th 

21st 

23rd 
	Mark Jones

Communion

Storm

Sarah – Violinist

Mr ‘Shiny Shoes’ Richard Radcliff

Tim West

Reminiscence (Christmas Special)

& Just voices

Bing – Accordionist

Jim – Caribbean Christmas

Salvation Army Brass Band


All these activities and many more will be given out to you in the usual weekly printed events page
Oh, and for the many of us waiting for the 25th, let us hope that the photo taken below is not true!!
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A Resident’s Observation
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	Halloween has come and gone

And not a ghost in sight

Then there was old Guy Fawkes

With rockets in the night

But the best is still to come

With Santa on his way

Then when we have our turkey

It will be Christmas Day

Now the year is ending

I would just like to say

I wish you health and happiness

Starting New Y ears Day
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 (Anon – by request)

On Holiday in Devon we attended the Family Service at the local church. In his talk the rector was telling the children what a busy person God was and how he could do with more helpers. He asked the children. “Where could God find another hand?” Immediately one of the small boys stood up and said “In a second hand shop”
(Extract from Clare’s “Grace” magazine with thanks)
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Birthdays and Other Celebrations: 





November comes to an end and strange new objects begin to appear in The Shelley.


This actually seems to be an annual event – about this time of the year and we should no longer be too surprised – but every year we are, and delighted too!











The first of what is to come! 





However, there is also an internal battle that takes place during December between some staff and residents – namely which floor and corridor gets the ‘best’ decoration!


For this reason, not many stay for too long in one place.
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And Finally…: 





Next Month: 





2009


The year Ralph died in June came the return of his favourite theme in his honour: from 2002 Sunflowers and Butterflies requiring over 500 pieces of fruit weighing about two tons.








2011








